
     ANNEX A 
From: [REDACTED] 
Sent: 16 October 2017 14:54 
To: Catalan Delegation to the UK 
Subject: Letter- The President of the Government of Catalonia makes request to President of the 
Spanish Govenrment to meet and start negotiations on Catalan tension 
 
Dear friend, 
 
On behalf of the Head of the Delegation of the Government of Catalonia to the United 
Kingdom and Ireland, Mr. Sergi Marcén, I am contacting you to inform you that, as of 
today, the President of the Government of Catalonia, Mr. Carles Puigdemont has once 
again formally requested the President of the Spanish Government, Mr. Mariano Rajoy, 
to meet face-to-face to commence a period of dialogue between the two Governments.  
 
Given the severity of the events that took place on Sunday 1 October, when the 
Government of Catalonia attempted to hold a referendum for self-determination and to 
allow the people of Catalonia to decide on their political future, but Spanish police forces 
interrupted this democratic exercise by brutally attacking and injuring over 894 civilians 
that were peacefully queuing up to vote, the Catalan Government believes it owes it to 
the people of Catalonia to negotiate and dialogue to arrive at a common understanding 
about the Catalan referendum for self-determination. All peoples have the democratic 
right to self-determination. It is only through dialogue that this conflict will be resolved. 
 
Today, in his letter to President Mariano Rajoy, President Puigdemont made two clear 
proposals that will set the stage for peaceful negotiations and which we hope the 
Spanish Government will accept:  

1.       The first is to reverse the repression against the people and the Government of 
Catalonia, the details of which are explained in Mr. Puigdemont’s letter. 

2.       The second is to agree to a meeting between both Governments so that both 
Mr. Puigdemont and Mr. Rajoy can commence a period of dialogue that will put a 
stop to the rising tension in Catalonia. 

 
The proposal of dialogue of the Government of Catalonia is sincere, but it is not 
compatible with the current repressive climate and rising tension. It is for this reason that 
President Puigdemont has insisted, once again, that President Rajoy agrees to a 
meeting for both Governments to explain their positions and attempt to arrive at a 
common understanding. 
 
It is also worth noting that the last two pages of President Puigdemont’s letter (Annexes 
attached) are devoted to outlining the high volume of international calls for dialogue and 
mediation the Catalan Government has received, all of which the Catalan Government 
has agreed to but the Spanish Government has rejected.  
Please find the English version of Mr. Puigdemont’s letter and its annexes attached. 
 
In the meantime, if you have any queries please do not hesitate in contacting me. The 
Delegation of the Government of Catalonia to the United Kingdom and Ireland is at your 
disposal to complement all the information you may need. 
  
Best wishes, 
[REDACTED] 
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